

April 13, 2020

Attn: US Chess Federation

RE: Letter of Recommendation for Anjelina Belakovskaia

Dear Madam/Sir,

I am writing in support of Anjelina Belakovskaia's application for the US Chess Executive Board. Based upon my knowledge and experience of working with Anjelina on a non-profit executive board, I believe she is an excellent candidate and will be a valuable member of your team.

Anjelina has served as Treasurer of the University High School Parents' Association Executive Board for the past year, and plans to continue through the 2020-21 school year. Her determination and work ethic are unrivaled. She transformed our financial record keeping, provides professional guidance and is a constant source of creative and sound fundraising advice.

As a board member, Anjelina has risen to the occasion in every respect. She completes her volunteer duties on time with competence, care and without complaint. She is kind, articulate and has a wonderful sense of humor. She is happy to pitch in and help wherever we need her.

I believe Anjelina will be a terrific addition to your Executive Board, and highly recommend her for the position.

Very truly yours,

Kyra Padden Holtzman

University High School Parents' Association President